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Carrier Notification                                         
SN91086206 
 
Date:  September 14, 2006 
 
To: Competitive Local Exchange Carriers (CLEC) 
 
Subject: CLECs – (Interconnection/Contractual) – Update to the Master List of Wire Centers that 

Satisfy the Non-Impairment Thresholds in the BellSouth Region for the States of Florida 
and North Carolina 

 
This is to advise that BellSouth’s Master List of Unimpaired Wire Centers as Approved by State 
Commissions in its Region, which was announced in Carrier Notification Letter SN91086135, 
originally posted on July 19, 2006, and revised on September 1, 2006, has been updated to remove the 
MNDRFLLO wire center as an unimpaired wire center in Florida and to remove the WLMGNCWI wire 
center as an unimpaired wire center in North Carolina from BellSouth’s Master List.  
 
As information, the Florida Public Service Commission determined the list of BellSouth’s unimpaired 
wire centers in its March 2, 2006 Order No. PSC-06-0172-FOF-TP (Order) in Docket No. 041269-TP, 
wherein it granted BellSouth Tier 2 transport relief in the MNDRFLLO wire center.  Recently, while 
gathering information to respond to a request in another proceeding, a CLEC advised BellSouth that the 
CLEC’s prior statement in Docket No. 041269-TP was inaccurate and that it was not a Fiber Based 
Collocator (FBC) in the MNDRFLLO wire center.  Taking this revised information into account, the 
MNDRFLLO wire center did not meet the threshold necessary to attain unimpaired status.  Therefore, 
BellSouth is removing the MNDRFLLO wire center in Florida from its Master List. 
  
Additionally, BellSouth’s Master List also incorrectly showed that the WLMGNCWI wire center in North 
Carolina was unimpaired for DS3 loops.  Therefore, BellSouth is also removing the WLMGNCWI wire 
center from BellSouth’s Master List.      
 
BellSouth has determined that removing the MNDRFLLO and WLMGNCWI wire centers from 
BellSouth’s list of unimpaired wire centers for the states of Florida and North Carolina has no impact on 
any loop or transport circuits previously obtained by CLECs in these wire centers.  BellSouth has neither 
billed transition rates for these circuits, nor has it begun to convert these circuits to alternative 
arrangements pursuant to each respective Commission Order.  Therefore, any existing Unbundled 
Network Element (UNE) transport circuits in these wire centers may remain as UNEs and new UNE loop 
and transport circuits may be obtained as UNEs, as applicable, in these wire centers.  Further, BellSouth 
has not rejected, and it will not reject, UNE loop orders in the WLMGNCWI wire center in North Carolina, 
or UNE transport orders in the MNDRFLLO wire center in Florida based on the aforementioned findings.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact your contract negotiator. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY KRISTEN E. SHORE 
 
Kristen E. Shore – Director 
BellSouth Business Markets 


